From: Stefawnna McKoy

**Sent:** Monday, May 14, 2018 8:58 AM

**Cc:** Pat Flood; Rudy Collins

**Subject:** FW: Camden Update 5-14-2018

Dear Camden Citizens -

Below is a summary of items that have occurred at EWS from Saturday 5-5-2018 through Friday 5-11-2018. My previous update covered the period through Friday 5-4-2018.

## Pat.

- Continued to ship Aluminum Processing Waste Cell leachate off-site for disposal
- Industrial Waste Cell leachate continued to be treated and stored
- Performed routine daily gas system and cover operation and maintenance activities
- Performed daily ammonia monitoring
- Performed monthly calibration of ammonia monitors (two stationary and 1 portable units)
- Closure Construction Activities Performed:
  - Continued Clearing and Grubbing Borrow Area
  - Located base liner along entire north side of Aluminum Processing Waste Cell, surveyed liner location
  - Continued Placement of Structural Fill Wedge at Aluminum Processing Waste Cell
  - Contractor Health and Safety personnel excavated trial test pits on top of Aluminum Processing Waste Cell to determine air quality impacts (for worker safety) in preparation of start of gas system installation work
  - Began work on the storm water channel between the Aluminum Processing Waste Cell and the Industrial Waste Cell
  - Weekly Construction Meeting Held



Patrick J. Flood, P.E. | Director Division of Solid Waste Management William R. SnodgrassTennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Ave., 14<sup>th</sup> Floor Nashville, TN 37243 p. 615-532-0792 Pat.Flood@tn.gov tn.gov/environment

We value your feedback! Please complete TDEC's Customer Service Survey.